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Fostering Opportunities: Stories of Success

As the nation celebrates the class of 2020 and the resilience of graduates during a
worldwide pandemic, it can be easy to forget that some students face huge
challenges to high school graduation even in “normal” times. Living in foster care
can make school feel like a perpetual marathon. In Jefferson County, a program
called Fostering Opportunities helps them cross the finish line.

Fostering Opportunities is an innovative student engagement program for middle 
school and high school students who have experienced foster care. Its goal is to 
help youth who have experienced foster care to be successful in school and 
ultimately earn a high school credential.

Fostering Opportunities addresses the reality of life in foster care, including fluidity 
in living situations, changing caregivers, and unstable eligibility for services. The 
program aligns child welfare and educational systems and aligns data to track 
students across placements and schools. Most importantly, it assigns a “Specialist” 
to work with each student and serve as an advocate, mentor, and supporter.



Damian began participating in the Fostering Opportunities program when he was in
8th grade. One of the first things he shared with the Specialist was that his goal was
to play football in high school. The Specialist could tell this was important to him. The
Specialist helped Damian understand that his grades and attendance matter in high
school sports and that to play, he will have to maintain both. Damian and the
Specialist practiced setting attainable academic goals all year so he could earn some
of the gear he would need to be ready for football season. It would be his first time on
a sports team so he was motivated to do his best.

The Specialist helped Damian connect with the coaches so he could try out for the
team and ensure the school waived his participation fees. Damian worked hard in
tryouts and earned a spot on the freshman football team. Damian could always count
on the Specialist cheering loudly on the sidelines at each of his home games.

Jeffco Schools and Human Services are thrilled with the success they’re seeing in 
the Fostering Opportunities program. They have created a Selection of Happy 
Stories to celebrate and share the difference that the program is making in the lives 
of students. One example:

The Colorado Evaluation and Action Lab supports Fostering Opportunities as it
works to achieve its goals. First, the Colorado Lab partnered with Jeffco to
develop a Program Manual that helps practitioners implement the program with
fidelity. The Colorado Lab also serves as the lead evaluator of the Fostering
Opportunities program in Jeffco  Schools.

Read the Blog Post and More Happy Stories

Increasing the Understanding of Food Insecurity by
Medical Providers and Educators

A Colorado Lab-funded research partnership has drawn the attention of Western
Slope media, given the deep impact of the Coronavirus pandemic on food
insecurity. Dr. Anne Nederveld is a professor of family medicine with the University
of Colorado’s Anschutz Medical campus. She lives and works in Grand Junction,
where she has created a research project to study what prevents people from
enrolling to receive SNAP benefits (formerly known as food stamps).

KKCO 11 News featured a video and article on the project (below).

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1szO7aSJO7hYUnBRumThHbi7snt7G0fgE/view
http://emclick.imodules.com/ls/click?upn=-2FnXMufnWmeOTdAvd4cz1nv48rIb9UdE-2BLrGmE8IsJtwZ8OkCRVb7-2FiU6opTCSiinTpo-2FTSlHfU1-2BDA9qRL7kvys3RPrdDuYa0-2FQf-2FvpOh-2BTuqUGCoRZXWTycz0SXhctzOIKIhzGuQaoj-2FjG1qfCnSA-3D-3DE8Q2_XKguIg0rm3l2miqlagO-2Fzp2N9q53FbGelPiypZCFCoaJhZrmGKoi3oK3bBtcbG2nsyHZ24DsoSJXR8Sr7OPsqmkKdZKArgH-2B70bQL-2BQCF6tOaoYyVWz4vTvGA6ImI7slMz8-2Fv8MShT-2FLowmULcOP-2Fwk7VpVo4s4je01N683rBjWPLBL-2BEbGt-2BI2zL2zT6S1ZCpZHmvtmBdtjpk6DSix6v7uKn0wQALQA9q4NxiJkzW0zYivltjNwvhIBpxESwokKvsDaSQsTpjn8bUj7pt-2BQZN4Yp0sa6kTgmyAHxN2OtUn4Abw1TAYW7ixumyNXgJ3Qj5HdnKW5SjFXiWNLxjqQnRUK-2FNT-2F4dPmT7yI7GUwYn560nbU4GdzEMrvXoVmM0Wfa3G9LUNdHLotvBb8i-2FTMLdKiQJlm0SCs0cjWgNL-2F33MWrT7IY-2FAX5nlKzI1WtW-2F1cHN8-2ByNvvNfm4NQ0b-2BShBMvbSCwXcRc8Zid6eEdCEgd4fNB0iC8aN4QvYjw6kfkpCSGQW8fHMqGWjIxiXzftMg-3D-3D
https://www.nbc11news.com/content/news/CU-researchers-working-to-address-food-insecurity-on-the-Western-Slope-570424921.html
http://emclick.imodules.com/ls/click?upn=-2FnXMufnWmeOTdAvd4cz1nv48rIb9UdE-2BLrGmE8IsJtwZ8OkCRVb7-2FiU6opTCSiinmsY5xIq84Opz-2BALft-2B-2BN1NxKSAcLmUX72xlhaOw1KVABKhjAoWCghy4CHTGFJyb4bFtKuE8pCdsndDyy4IkExw-3D-3D3euy_XKguIg0rm3l2miqlagO-2Fzp2N9q53FbGelPiypZCFCoaJhZrmGKoi3oK3bBtcbG2nsyHZ24DsoSJXR8Sr7OPsqmkKdZKArgH-2B70bQL-2BQCF6tOaoYyVWz4vTvGA6ImI7slMz8-2Fv8MShT-2FLowmULcOP-2Fwk7VpVo4s4je01N683rBjWPLBL-2BEbGt-2BI2zL2zT6S1ZCpZHmvtmBdtjpk6DSix6v7uKn0wQALQA9q4NxiJkzW0zYivltjNwvhIBpxESwokKvsDaSQsTpjn8bUj7pt-2BQZN4Yp0sa6kTgmyAHxN2OtUn4Abw1TAYW7ixumyNXgJ3Qj5HdnKW5SjFXiWNLxjqQnRUK-2FNT-2F4dPmT7yI7GUwYn6pOimbnb1B8mY2PHgLMaF7atgcwZtN3ElNzWSeF83zEtOJreQZK-2BsqSW-2BCBUPtRfngTbGTqibc7LHRpkS-2F-2BgTi-2F5RDS3NLs3OqCNYZhdg4inH2FeVzTLL6f2WDCTLsVcg6-2Fh2Xq0u9hW6VVWoP8wQ5cr-2FiOcQOhz7wQcRqjYUVpQ-3D-3D
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1szO7aSJO7hYUnBRumThHbi7snt7G0fgE/view


Prevention Services Map
The Lab has published an interactive
dashboard of where twelve services
and programs rated by the Title IV-E
Clearinghouse are available in
Colorado counties. All 64 counties in
Colorado were surveyed by CDHS.
This map is updated as more
information comes in.  

Click the image to view the map!

Building Capacity to Implement the Family First
Prevention Services Act

Family First Prevention Services Act is sweeping child welfare legislation aimed at
keeping families together with a focus on preventative services. The Colorado
Lab is supporting the state in developing and implementing the evaluation
components of the Family First Prevention Services Plan as described here.

Technical Reviews
States can conduct their own technical reviews of the evidence for programs not
yet rated by the Title IV-E Clearinghouse and request reimbursement for them
under Family First. The Colorado Lab partnered with the Family First
Implementation Team to take advantage of this "Transitional Payment"
opportunity.

Two reviews have been completed. Click the links below to read them.

Colorado Community Response Technical Review

High Fidelity Wraparound Technical Review

Three more reviews are planned: Differential Response (DR), Child First, and
Fostering Healthy Futures

http://emclick.imodules.com/ls/click?upn=-2FnXMufnWmeOTdAvd4cz1nv48rIb9UdE-2BLrGmE8IsJtwZ8OkCRVb7-2FiU6opTCSiinB-2FdE0KmZb-2Fx-2BVmsmToL3wvdMR8ARtgyM1iOPChs-2FEiBVJ8vbcLhFoCvnAw4CRwG-2BWiiMHNUrhDa-2BcWX5WrV6Og-3D-3DPDEB_XKguIg0rm3l2miqlagO-2Fzp2N9q53FbGelPiypZCFCoaJhZrmGKoi3oK3bBtcbG2nsyHZ24DsoSJXR8Sr7OPsqmkKdZKArgH-2B70bQL-2BQCF6tOaoYyVWz4vTvGA6ImI7slMz8-2Fv8MShT-2FLowmULcOP-2Fwk7VpVo4s4je01N683rBjWPLBL-2BEbGt-2BI2zL2zT6S1ZCpZHmvtmBdtjpk6DSix6v7uKn0wQALQA9q4NxiJkzW0zYivltjNwvhIBpxESwokKvsDaSQsTpjn8bUj7pt-2BQZN4Yp0sa6kTgmyAHxN2OtUn4Abw1TAYW7ixumyNXgJ3Qj5HdnKW5SjFXiWNLxjqQnRUK-2FNT-2F4dPmT7yI7GUwYn7kcZ-2BatKCF-2FcR0nXALIgaXuo-2BNzH0DIe3gV8LzFlclpxNIdp5Vu0T3tpYRZwGsO-2BzazAhY81hNXZ005iD7VxYwZbNJunZ2Zc9Gf-2B8BjgHaJu7PCIxBD9dHAzUIwzcXryVezoEnlENM8kNprHJonC5xjPaD-2FaYAhmvVnFRxDuVyLw-3D-3D
http://emclick.imodules.com/ls/click?upn=-2FnXMufnWmeOTdAvd4cz1nv48rIb9UdE-2BLrGmE8IsJtwZ8OkCRVb7-2FiU6opTCSiinys1IqhP7Ebkf3iQBBt1p2QXy4L4yFFvedJBkiVpAsH-2Be9CY2xJKFXv0kOcNCmxm-2FOrnYUe-2Fd3yUjH4NVrqy-2BvA-3D-3DI4mM_XKguIg0rm3l2miqlagO-2Fzp2N9q53FbGelPiypZCFCoaJhZrmGKoi3oK3bBtcbG2nsyHZ24DsoSJXR8Sr7OPsqmkKdZKArgH-2B70bQL-2BQCF6tOaoYyVWz4vTvGA6ImI7slMz8-2Fv8MShT-2FLowmULcOP-2Fwk7VpVo4s4je01N683rBjWPLBL-2BEbGt-2BI2zL2zT6S1ZCpZHmvtmBdtjpk6DSix6v7uKn0wQALQA9q4NxiJkzW0zYivltjNwvhIBpxESwokKvsDaSQsTpjn8bUj7pt-2BQZN4Yp0sa6kTgmyAHxN2OtUn4Abw1TAYW7ixumyNXgJ3Qj5HdnKW5SjFXiWNLxjqQnRUK-2FNT-2F4dPmT7yI7GUwYn4t5Lni3wbY6rZF3ZQMTYERNTWpTDpmKrb-2FWbML07LvpRph-2BY3I0Jws6qcqEG3I9LrxC-2B-2FFwFcAPXO32uH-2FKzBZqqO9G0SizUfUVPmWxOj-2BPUkeP8gnCf-2BES8tti0u3ch8APhB1qKuYKifKq8DfQ9Vlh4-2FfhKHWV-2BgMaxJsXSZzvg-3D-3D
https://coloradolab.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/CCR-Technical-Review.pdf
https://coloradolab.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/HFW-Technical-Review.pdf
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